
 

   
 

 

 
 

 

  

    

 

                                          
   

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 
Principal’s Corner 

  

 
 

Dear Students & Parents,  

Congratulations to the OSS Team N.U.T.S. who took part 
in the FTC Greyhound Challenge. They earned the Think 
Award and an invitation to the FTC Florida State 
Tournament! 

A reminder to parents that Wednesday, December 7th, is 
an early release day. 

OSS Theatre Club is putting on the 2011 Winter Gala on 
Thursday, December 15th at 6:30pm. The Gala will feature 
songs, monologues, and scenes by students and 
teachers! Tickets are $5. 

If you would like to get involved with some holiday help 
at OSS, please see page 4 for opportunities! 

I hope everyone has a wonderful weekend! 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Akin 
 
 
Education is the passport to the future, for tomorrow belongs to those 
who prepare for it today. ~Malcolm X  
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The mission of the Orlando Science Schools (OSS) is to use proven and innovative instructional methods 

and exemplary reform-based curricula in a stimulating environment with the result of providing its 

students a well-rounded middle school and high school education in all subject areas.  OSS will provide 

rigorous college preparatory programs with special emphasis in mathematics, science, technology, 

and language arts. 
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This Week in History 
 

November 28, 1520: Magellan reaches the Pacific Ocean. 

 

After sailing through the dangerous straits below South America that now bear his 

name, Portuguese navigator Ferdinand Magellan enters the Pacific Ocean with three 

ships, becoming the first European explorer to reach the Pacific from the Atlantic. 

On September 20, 1519, Magellan set sail from Spain in an effort to find a western sea 

route to the rich Spice Islands of Indonesia. Magellan sailed to West Africa and then to 

Brazil, where he searched the South American coast for a strait that would take him to 

the Pacific. On October 21, he finally discovered the strait he had been seeking. The Strait 

of Magellan, as it became known, is located near the tip of South America, separating 

Tierra del Fuego and the continental mainland.  

It took 38 days to navigate the treacherous strait, and when ocean was sighted at the 

other end Magellan wept with joy. His fleet accomplished the westward crossing of the 

ocean in 99 days, crossing waters so strangely calm that the ocean was named "Pacific," 

from the Latin word pacificus, meaning "tranquil." ~www.history.com 

 

 

 
 

OSS Upcoming Events 
 

 Early Dismissal Days- December 7th and 16th  

 

 Winter Gala December 15th 6:30 pm 

 

 Winter Break December 19th - January 2nd 
 

 

 

Always check the OSS website and PVO tab for all events!!!!!!!! 
 

Important Events and Dates in Science Olympiad 
 

1- 4th Annual Florida Invitational Science Olympiad --- January 21
, 
2012, Orlando Science Schools – 

Award Ceremony will be at Orlando Science Center. 

2- Regional Science Olympiad --- February 11, 2012, Cypress Creek High School 

3- State Science Olympiad --- March 24, 2012, UCF 

4- National Science Olympiad --- May 18-19, UCF 
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1. The OSS Drama and Art Clubs are in need of fake Christmas trees to use as props in the school’s 

Winter Gala.  Trees will be borrowed and given back after December 16th.  Anyone who would 

like to lend a fake Christmas tree should contact Ms. G.  There will be a reward. 

 

2. The OSS Drama and Glee Club will be holding a Winter Gala to help celebrate the winter 

holidays and exhibit some of the amazing talent we have here at OSS. The Winter Gala will be 

on Thursday, December 15th at 6:30pm. Tickets are $5 and can be purchased from Ms. G. Tickets 

are expected to sell out so get yours soon. 

 

3. Service learning Club is sponsoring the “Toys for Tots” drive. Please bring in new, unwrapped 

toys to help those in need. You may drop them off at the front desk. 

 

4. The holidays are right around the corner and the Parent Volunteer Organization would like to do 

something special for our teachers and staff. They work extremely hard for our students and are 

always going above and beyond the call of duty for us.   

Let's show our appreciation by sending in gift cards by Wednesday December 14th. You can 

drop them off with Ms. Becc at the front desk. Please do not give them directly to teachers as 

we'd like to present them in a special way on Friday December 16th before they leave for the 

winter break.  

Also, if anyone would like to donate a gift card but is unable to get to the store to purchase 

them, a monetary donation would be fine. We can purchase the gift cards for you.  

Let's really show our teachers, staff and administration how much they mean to us!!!!!!!! 

 

                            

OSS COLLEGE NIGHT WAS A SUCCESS! 

OSS hosted a college night for 8th, 9th and 10th graders 

and their parents with special guest, Annie Richardson 

(Under Graduate Admission Team / Sr. Assistant 

Director) on Thursday, November 17
th

.  

After a delicious dinner, participants had a chance to 

obtain vital information from Ms. Richardson about what 

the second-biggest university in the nation is looking for 

from a candidate. 

 Afterwards, Mr. Sahin talked about high school 

graduation requirements and the course path that is being 

planned to offer our students. 

 Please check our web site to download the presentation 

showing the course path. 
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CMP/ SCIENCE OLYMPIAD THANKSGIVING 

BREAK CAMP WAS AWESOME! 
 

 

We had an amazing Thanksgiving Break Camp at Lake 

Louisa! OSS students spent time with their friends and 

teachers at the CMP/ Science Olympiad Camp. Students 

studied SAT- Mathematics Reading and Vocabulary with Mr. 

Sahin and Mr. Yalcin. The 8th grade team was the winner of 

the SAT Vocabulary contest. The Science Olympiad students 

studied their events and enjoyed it a lot. They also played 

Taboo and other board games together which inspired 

team spirit. The night ended with delicious barbecue 

cooked by Mr. Omay and Principal Sahin. 

On the second day of camping, the students made a 

camp fire and sang camp songs. The marshmallows were so 

delicious after they were on fire. Dilan Patel was the winner 

of the Camp Chess Tournament and Andrew came second. 

They received their prizes from Mr. Akyalcin. Camila was so 

happy when her friends and teachers surprised her with a 

birthday party! They all enjoyed that night and ate birthday 

cake together. 

On the third day of camping, students competed with each 

other by building the highest spaghetti tower. The 7th grade 

team built the highest tower and they acclaimed that they 

will build the highest tower in the world one day!  

On the last day of camping, there was a Lake Louisa Super 

Bowl! OSS vs. NSS! Orlando Science School Football players 

played football versus another school from Tampa in the 

same camp area. Students were so happy to play a friendly 

game against another school. Both teams did great job! 

In the afternoon, students, parents and teachers had a big 

Family Picnic. They all gathered and ate the delicious 

barbecue by Mr. Duman. Students played beach soccer 

when the food was being cooked. They all studied and 

spent great time at the Camp! Some of the students are 

looking forward to being next OSS Camp! 

 


